
Notce to foreign citzens based in the province of Florence 
Updated to 17th March 2020

 The police Headquarters in Florence is closed from Wednesday, 11th March for 30 days;

 The deadline of 60 days for the residence permit renewal is suspended for 30 days;

 The deadline of 8 days from the entrance in Italy to request the residence permit is 

suspended for 30 days; 

 The police Headquarters in Florence stays open only for those who have to request 

Internatonal protecton. 

 Untl the 3rd of April foreign travels or touristc trips to Italy are not allowed, travelling is 

permited just in cases of proven job requirements, in cases of necessites or for health 

reasons;

 The Unique Prefecture Desk for Immigraton of Florence receives only  by appointment.

Before contactng the police Headquarters or the Prefecture, we recommend to address the

Municipality Desk for Immigraton of Florence for informaton and clarifcaton:

- by sending an e-mail to immigr@comune.f.it  ;

- by calling the phone numbers

 055 27 67 078

 055 27 67 008

 055 27 67 019

Opening hours:

Monday 9.00 am – 12.15 am
Tuesday 9.00 am - 12.15 am and 2.00 pm – 4.45 pm
Wednesday 9.00 – 12.45 am
Thursday 9.00 - 12.15 am and 2.00 – 4.45 pm
Friday 9.00 - 12.15 am
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